

July-September 2025

Dear Friends and Supporters,

As we approach this season of thankfulness, we want to express our gratitude to our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ for His salvation and provision. We also thank our prayer partners for their support and our financial partners who make this ministry possible. Your sacrifices mean so much to our family, and your labor is not in vain!

In our last letter, we shared about the Community Bible Time outreach in Winner, SD. Though we didn't see immediate fruit, we trust God has opened a door to minister there, especially among the Native American population. While we're not starting an exclusive Native work, we are committed to reaching them with the gospel.

After Winner, we visited Harvest Baptist Church in Watertown, SD, and then Sioux Falls to see Bro. Jeremy Holloway, who pastors a church reaching African refugees. We also assisted Freedom Baptist Church in Stamford, NE, with a 4th of July outreach event.

Our journey to Colorado took an unexpected turn when the tires on our camper came off in Western Kansas, causing significant damage. We were fortunate to have the help of some locals who stopped and assisted us after the incident took place, but ultimately we had no choice but to leave our home behind. During this unexpected time, we had the pleasure of meeting Brother Ben Meyer and his dear family and church. They were so kind to help and encourage us. Traveling with a 2-year-old and a dog, we continued onward. The Western Macedonia meeting in Buffalo, WY, was encouraging as we connected with fellow church planters. We also visited Eagle's Wing Baptist Church and joined Higher Grounds Bible Camp in Watertown, SD, where four souls were saved.

After learning our camper was a total loss, we packed our belongings and returned to Alabama. Although the insurance process took time, it allowed us a much-needed break. We recently acquired a new camper that meets all our needs, and we're thankful to God for this blessing.

Since then, we've gained six new supporters, attended meetings in the VA/MD area, were a part of a local missions conference, and been preparing for meetings in the Carolinas. Lord willing, I'll attend a Pastor's Conference in South Dakota this November.

Please continue to pray for us as we strive to bring the gospel to South Dakota and Nebraska. Though I'm back in the South, a part of me longs to be in the field where God has called us. People need the Lord!

With gratitude, The Heads

Contact: Jonathan & Kasey Head ph 334.863.1243 jonathanhead@mwbm.org
Sending Church: Mt. Calvary Baptist Church PO Box 1372 Roanoke, AL 36274 Pastor Rickey Emery
Support Address: Macedonia World Baptist Missions, Inc. PO Box 519, Braselton, GA 30517 ph 706.654.2818